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	PRESS RELEASE


Fine for discrimination of Czechs on the Czech territory
The Czech Trade Inspection Authority lawfully imposed a fine amounting to 50,000 CZK for proven discrimination of consumers on the ground of nationality in a Korean-Chinese restaurant in Dobrá in the Moravian-Silesian Region (Moravskoslezský kraj). Repeated inspections in April and June 2015 proved legitimacy of a consumer’s complaint concerning discriminative conduct based on which inspections were carried out in this restaurant. 

The restaurant’s staff refused to serve the inspectors of the Czech Trade Inspection Authority who acted as consumers. The staff said that they were not Koreans and that based on the restaurant’s operator other guests are not served. The restaurant’s operator confirmed this face to face to the CTIA employees claiming that the workplace is only a club restaurant for guests from a near accommodation facility and other guests are not allowed to enter.
But entrance to the premises is free without any restrictions or alerts concerning it being a “closed club”. The entrepreneur didn’t prove that the restaurant is operated exclusively as a Korean club only for registered or accommodated members. An accidental guest learned about the fact that he would not be served first at the moment when he wanted to order a drink or meal. 
Such conduct was evaluated as discriminative (violation of section 6 of the Act No. 634/1992 Coll. on Consumer Protection) because had features of direct discrimination as determined by the anti-discrimination law. (Direct discrimination shall mean an act, including omission, where one person is treated less favourably than another is, has been or would be treated in a comparable situation, on grounds of… among other, nationality – section 2 par. 3 of the Act No. 198/2009 Coll.).
Fine for such conducts could be imposed in the amount up to 3 million CZK, but it was decided about a lower amount because it was operator’s first administrative delict. The administrative body considers the amount of 50,000 CZK adequate to all circumstances.

The Czech Trade Inspection Authority permanently monitors all kinds of consumer discrimination and based on long-term inspection results it can say that discriminative conducts from entrepreneurs are rather seldom. During the 1st half of 2015, only 8 cases of discriminative conducts were proven during almost 1,000 inspections of the annual inspection project. 
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